
 
 
 
 

 

The Honorable Juan Carrillo 
Chair, Assembly Local Government  
State Capitol, Room 157​
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
April 1st, 2025 
 
RE: SUPPORT – Assembly Bill 39 (Zbur) 
 
Dear Chair Carrillo: 
 
I am writing on behalf of The Climate Center and its thousands of 
supporters statewide to express support for your bill, Assembly Bill 39, 
which will ensure that city and county governments across the state are 
prepared for California’s transition to zero-emission vehicles (ZEVs) 
and buildings by creating and adopting plans to meet their 
electrification goals. 

This bill acknowledges the leadership that some of our cities and 
counties are already undertaking in their planning processes. It 
provides the flexibility to utilize existing plans rather than create 
new ones while providing guidance and a clear path forward to 
ensure no municipality falls behind. 
 
The Climate Center is a nonprofit climate and energy policy think tank 
working to rapidly reduce climate pollution at scale. We are a think 
tank/do tank working collaboratively for an accelerated, 
equity-centered, labor-friendly climate policy in California. We know 
that as goes California, so goes the world. With the climate crisis 
rapidly worsening, we engage in cross-sector coalitions to enact bold, 
science-based policy that sparks innovation and channels market forces 
for speed and scale greenhouse gas (GHG) reductions to benefit 
everyone.  

California’s GHG reduction goals focus on the transportation and 
built environment sectors, which account for most of our 
emissions. This bill critically focuses on the intersection of these 
two sectors and the infrastructure necessary to make meaningful 
progress towards both. 
 
As the transition to ZEVs and all-electric appliances continues to 
accelerate with the development and increasing access to new 
technologies, cities and counties will not be able to keep up and support 
this growing facet of municipal life without robust planning to ensure 
the sufficient distribution of charging and electric-ready infrastructure.   

 



 

AB 39 is critical, as establishing these local plans will better assist California with identifying 
equitable solutions to critical statewide goals. For these reasons, The Climate Center strongly 
supports AB 39. 
 
We strongly urge your AYE vote.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Ellie Cohen, CEO 
The Climate Center 
 
CC:​ The Honorable Rick Chavez Zbur, Author 
​ Assembly Local Government Committee, Members & Consultants  
 

 


